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December 2020
Dear Friends,

The Advent season, which we began at the end of November, is a season focused on waiting. In a year domina
by pandemic, we will not have to strain to explore the idea of waiting. We have already been waiting. We hav
been waiting for a vaccine.We have been waiting for the numbers to go up or down. We have been waiting for
2020 to end (though that may not be particularly helpful). We are familiar with waiting.

As we enter the season of Advent, my thoughts turn to our them&hose Who Dree. This theme comes from
one of the Psalm readings for this seasonWhen the Lord restored the fortunes of Zion, we were like those wh
dream. (Psalm 126)

To dream is to expectantly hope for a different and better future. To dream is to envisiondsd 6 s p | &
creation. Il n Advent, we anticipate the birth of Ch
those who dream when we expectantly wait for a world redeemed by the birth of Christ.

This Advent, may we find hope inthe practice of waiting. May we be like those who dream.

Grace and Peace,
Matt
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COVID-19
UPDATE

At its November 15 meeting, the Session decided to delay our plan to resuperson worship due to the
worsening conditions in Stanly Count/e are now planning to resume limitederson worship on January 1(
2021. Session will continue to monitahe situation and will reassess the plan at its regular December meeti




Advent and Christmas Worship Season

Sunday, November 29 First Sunday of Advent

Like everything else this year, Advent is going to look different. Our celebration of Advent this year will be inspirédiyy@orted
by A Sanctified Art This is a company that creates artistic worship and devotional materials. As we begin antnspagon in
the life of the church, there are several ways for you to get involved.

Advent for All Drive -Thru Eventé Our Advent for Allevent this year will look very different since we are unable to gather. WF
you drive through after worship for your Cookies & Cocoa and Advent Devotional on the first Sunday of Advent on Novemt
we will provide you with material to make an advemeath at home, along with the devotions for each week in Advent. We h
you will make time to craft your wreath and gather for the devotigtiisyour family every week.

Hanging of the Greenerg We will be unable to decorate the sanctuary and the ctasrebe normally would this year, however
we would love to have your help decorating the Chrismon Tree. In the week following the First Sunday of Advent, ydadre
to sign up to come hang some Chrismons. On Tuesday, December 1 and Thursday, D8¢celBbminute time slots will be
available from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Please call the church office taupigm come into the sanctuary help decorate (wearing
mask and practicing social distancing). In this way, you can help create our Advenpspeste.

Fellowship Drive-Thru é After worship each Sunday (whether online or in person) you are invited to hop in your car and
drive thru the parking | ot. Youdl I recei ve s we e tppottunity a
to participate in our Alternative Gifts program, our Christmas Kitchen, and more.

Advent Musicé Are you missing the chance to be in the sancttiasyAdvent to hear the music of the seas®@ have just the
PopUp event for yol For one week during Adverthere will be several days in which you can come to the sanctuary and liste
our wonderful organistStan Scheeplay through the music of the seasofou can sign up for a 3thinute time slot to sit in the
sanctuary and hear the musi®e will be following social distancing guidelines, mask guidelines, and the indoor gathe
restictions put in place by the governorhis means that space will be limited at each of our sessiter® are the dates:

Sunday, December 13 at 4:00 p.m.

Tuesday, December 15 at 10:00 a.m. or 5:30 p.m.

Thursday, December 17 at 10:00 a.m. or 5:30 p.m.
To sign up for one of these time slots, call the church office-@§8248722). Reservations will be first come first served. Please ke
in mind that particular days may fill up. If you do not speak to someone when you call, we will try to get back initb you as
quickly as possible.

Sunday, December 6 Second Sunday of Advent/Lighting of the Candle of Hope
Scripture: Mark 1:18

Sunday, December 13 Third Sunday of Advent/Lighting of the Candle of Peace
Scripture: Luke 1:465

Sunday,December 20 Fourth Sunday of Advent/Lighting of the Candle of Joy

Chancel Choir Christmas Presentai$odoy Offering

Thursday, December 24 Christmas Eveon the Front Porch at 5:30 p.m.
We will worship on the front porch of the church as we celebrate the birth of the Christ
child with Scripture, song, and prayer.

Christmas Eve Online Worship at 5:30 pm.

Our online Christmas Eve worshggrvice will premiere on Yolube at 5:30 pn. on Christmas
Eve. Tune in to cedbratethe fulfillment of God's promises in the birth of Jesus Christ, Immanu
We will worship with the familiar sounds of the season: music (including a string qusotigtlre,
and prayer.Let us celebrate the ihir of Christ!

Sunday, December 27 Service of Lessons and Carols

Scripture: John 118
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Online Community Advent Devotionals

We are unable to gather each weleking Advent on Wednesday at Christ Episcopal Churc
In lieu of our tradition of ecumenical worship services and lunch during Advent, pastors f
local churches are going to create video devotionals each week. These will be posted
YouTube accounand our Facebook page.




Chris e |
Worship Opportunities

Thursday, December 24
Christmas Eve on the Front Porch at 5:30 p.m.
We will worship on the front porch of the church as we celebrate the birth of the Christ child with Scripture, song,
prayer.

Thursday, December 24
Christmas Eve Online Worship at 5:30 p.m.
Our online Christmas Eve worslsgrvice will premiere on YouTube at 5:30 p.m. on Christmas Eve. Tune in to celtéiwate
fulfillment of God's promises in the birth of Jesus Christ, Immanuel. We will worship with the familiar sounds of theraeagon

(including a string quartet), scripture, armdyer. Let us celebrate the birth of Christ!
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Christmas Joy
Sunday, De&de m

Godis % o Each year during the Advent and Christmas season,
with us ’J@ T the pereecT GiFT we turn our eyes to Bethlehem and celebrate the
=M i wondrous gift of Jesus Christ, our Savior.
Each year our church participates in the Christmas Joy Offering. These funds are used by PCUSA in two very i
ways. First, this offering honors current and retired church werked their families by providing critical financial
assistance to support them through | ifebds chall eng
PCUSA, with its historic commitment to higher learning, has long promoted edueatibfeadership development
through the establishment and support of Presbyteglated schools and colleges equipping communities of ¢olot
offering students the means for a brighter future and enhanced opportunities to use their talents anceskallSta s
the Church and the world for years to come. These future church leaders can receineedechfinancial assistance
while they discover and pursue their professional goals at these schools and colleges.
Please give generously to the Joy Offgrio support these important progranfgays to give during COVID19:
1. Write a check (in the memo designate Christmas Joy Offering) and mail to:
First Presbyterian Church
P.O. Box 1578
Albemarle, NC 28002
2. Donate online ahttps://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/christf@ and press AGI VE
right of the webpage.



https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/offering/christmas-joy/

STEWARDSHI P A NOCTSRER B020FINANCIAL REPORT
GENERAL FUND

Actual: Year to Date Budgetto-Date

Total Income Received: 373,455.00 466,967.00

Total Expenses: 354,325.00 468,014.00

(Shortage)/Surplus 19,130.00 ( 1,047.00)

GENERAL FUNEUDGET 2020

Pledges: 512,746

Total Income: 561,860

Total Expenses: 561,860

Weekly Amount Needed to Keep Commitmen$d:0805 We arebehind $5,263in pledges.
Average Weekly Amount Receiveddatober $7,245 TenCentsA-Meal forOctober. $26200

kkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkhkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkk

) o<

2021 OFFERING ENVELOPES
Beginning December 6, offering envelopes for 2021 will be available for pick up in the common area right outsi
church office. If your child wuld like envelopes, please let Kyle Know. NOTE: Envelope number change EVERY y
Re me mDONOT USE these envelopes until January of 2021. If you have a bank draft and the bank has
instructed to put your envelope number on your check, be supgl&beuthe new envelope number with your bank. If yo
have any questions, please contact Kyle at the church office&Q8202722.

FINANCIAL YEAR END CLOSING

The church office will be closed December 23 through December 28. If you need any financialtiofgryoa can leave
a message and name and number on the answering machine. The machine will be checked on Monday, Dec
someone will get back with you. There are four Sundays in December in which to pay up your 2020 pledge by De
31, 2020. Thénancial books will close on Thursday, December 31, 2020 at noon. Any contributions made after the
will be carried over to 2021IMPORTANT: Due to the uncertainty of mail delivery during the holiday season the off
suggests you mail your contrilbort no later than December 15. The mailing address is 126 W. North Street, PO
1578, Albemarle, NC 28002. If you are transferring stock, please do so by December 16 and be sure to notify Kyl
the transfer has been made.

PLEDGE CARDS
If you have not yet turned in your 2021 pledge card, please do so immediately. It is important that our Stewe
Committee has the latest updated financial information to finalize the 2021 budget. If you need a pledge card, pl
Kyle know.

Thank you,
Kyle

Do not worry about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving
let your requests be made known to God.
And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding,
will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.
Philippians 4:6
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by Sunday, December 6.

m | SS l o n Please call the church office (704 -982 -2722)

before you come.

Alternative Christmas Gifts

. Available thru Sunday, December20

8 Alternative Gifts will beavailable at the Advent for All Driv@&hru event on
Sunday, November 29. Also, you may purchase Alternative Gifts in the cht
office. Sandy Rogers and Sandy Saunders are available to deliver
Alternative Gift order(s). A minimum donation of $100€r card is requested.
The charities benefitting are: The Community Care Clinic, Homes of Hope/The Community Inn, S
Community Christian Ministry (SCCM), and the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (RO#®u of poinsettias

in the church sanctuary, please consider giving an Alternative Gift.

SHARE THE

CHRITIS
J

Y

DRIVE -THRU COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS DINNER
AT FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
(202 NORTH SECONDSTREET, ALBEMARLE)
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 25 FROM 11:00 A.M.-1:00 P.M. OR
UNTIL ALL BOXED MEALS ARE GONE

For a successful Community Christmas Dinner to happen, each downtown church is responsit
for $450.00 and Christmas Cards. Please help us meet this goal by:

J

x Giving Generously to the Community Christmas Dinner
(inthe memo ofyourcheckd e si gnate ACommunity Chri st
&
x Returning colored Christmas Cards at the First Family Drive Thru on
Wednesday, December 2

***UPDATE***
The Albemarle Sweet Shop is donating all cakes needed for the Community Christmas

Dinner, therefore, we are not requestingakes from the downtown church community.

CONTACT MARTHA SUE HALL FOR MORE INFORMATION
(7049855821 OR HALLMSH@HOTMAIL.COM)




News from Mabumba .
During the years of 2018 and 2019, t :
central and southern areas of Africa suffergs ;
from a severe drought. Our friends

m Iss l o n Mwandi fared much better than other mo

isolated villages in Zambia and neighbor i
countries.Mwandi is located on the Zambezi River, thed largest river ¥
in Zambia. Although the river was extremely low, the people surroung
the river had access to water. This was not true for others

The water tables fell so low at the village of Mabumba that the g |
Presbyterian sponsored well pulled sediment into the puisighe time RS
the school headmaster contacted us, the pump was operati :
approximately onghird capacity.The pump hasow been repaired using ;
funds from the original fundraising effort, and a regular mainteng 4
schedule is being implemented. Headmaster Mutipan Mutafela \
reported that the pump is fully functional and providing water for
students at the Mabumba Soho

Backpack Food Program Donations Needed:
Oatmeal Packets, Breakfast Cookies,
Individual Bags of Goldfish, Large Cans of Soup, Saltine Crackers, Tuna Helper,
Snack Crackers, Pineapple, or Fruit Cocktail Cups
Donations maybe dropped off at the church.
Packing Date: Wednesday)ecember 9at 10:30 a.m.

SCCM FOOD PANTRY NEEDS

Peanut Butter Navy Beans
Jelly Great Northern Beans
Mayonnaise = Cannellini Bean
Mustard T Lima Beans
Ketchup ' Kidney Beans
Evaporated Milk Cream Corn
Flour: Self Rising Chicken Broth
Flour: All-Purpose Beef Broth
Tomato Soup Pre-Sweetened Cereal
Cream of Mushroom Soup Applesauce
Cream of Chicken Soup Canned Pineapple
Canned Potatoes ' Canned Peaches
Spaghetti Canned Pears
Black Eye Peas Canned Fruit Cocktail
Sliced Carrots Canned Mandarin Oranges
Mixed Vegetables Beef Stew
Green Beans Canned Chicken

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes
We collected B shoeboxes for Operation Christmas Child.
The mission of Operation Christmas Childipto ovi de Godo6és | ov
to children in need around the world, and together with the local church worldwide
share the Good News of Je<Lisrist.
Thank you for your generosity.




WS & TIOTES

Mi ni sterés Discretionary Fund:
In memory of Bob and Linda Ri@rds, given by Brett Richards.
In memory of Sherry Richards Rollins, given by Brett Richards.

SYMPATHY

To Heather Kilde and family upon the death of her mother, Jane Smith, on October 5.
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NEW ADDRESSES
Emily Andrew Marlene & Bruce Mittendorf
1515 Springhaven Circle 110 Brandywine Drive
Albemarle, NC 28001 Raleigh, NC 27607
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Session Notes
At the November 15 Session meeting, Ruling Elders voted to postpone in person worship until January 1Dh@@®2bperty
committee is working with @ompany who will inspect the gym roof for any design/construction flaws completed in the [
renovation.The Christian Education and Mission committees continue to do wonderful work remotely and through the use of
thru and pop up event®idventseason will include plans to have safe and exciting activities for all to enjoy.

Steve Cumming, Clerk of Session
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Novemberés First Family Dirt
Ryl Thanks to all of the FABULOUS volunteers that helped make this dinner a huge succ
A a’l We served 90 plates! Linda Anderson, Elizabeth Bryson, Gloria Bryson, Gottgn,
\ w~ Ruth Cotton, Ann DuckwglJim HesleyJenniferHesley, drdan Hesley, John Howell,
LeslieKinley, Merrin Kinley, Stephan Kinley, Lee McLaurin, Catherine Moell@nne

Montgomery, GayleRussell,and Ned Russell YOU ARE A BLESSING TO ME!
Thank you so much for sharing your &rand talents with us.

Na z Thanks to Frankie Palmrand Rich Schaefdor helping in the church office.
N\ /.

The Mission Committee would like to thank the following people who donated food
items/money, helped to prepare sandwiches and desserts on Friday, and those who helped serve the bag lunches at the C
Table on Saturday, November 7th: Linda Anderson, Mildred Andrew, @udtyn, Ruth Cotton, Ann Duckwall, Cidney Eudy,

Melissa Eudy, Peggy Finley, Debbie Hahn, John Hahn, Danielle Harmsen, Margaret Ivey, Don Joines, Nancy Joines, C:
Moeller, Matt Moeller, Marlene Sanges, Carol Sasser, Jane Snyder, Teresa Taylae, \@alate, Martha White, and Elizabeth

Wil son. My apologies if | have omitted anyonedbds name.

Linda Anderson, Community Table Coordinator
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@[NI{S New Scholarship
Empowered by the grace of God, Catherine and Matt Mot
A M”EAI added an endowed scholarship to the growing list of t

sponsored by families and members of First Presbyte
We will receive the TerCents-A-Meal offering for Church.  This scholarship is specifically designed to sup
hunger on DecemberG_ Th|s monthly offering iS used CO”ege StudentS N Bd Of f|nanC|al a|de WhO |dent|fy aj

by the Presbytery of Charlotte to fund hunger _members_ of ethnic minority groups. This sc_:holarship will
programs and agencies (including SCCM) |_ncluded in t_he 2021 granting cycle next spring. If you wo
throughout the presbytery. We received a total of like to contribute to this endowment or any other scholar
$262.00 for Ten-Cents-A-Meal for October 2020. endowment granted by First Presyan Church, pleas
contact  the church office (768B22722 or
klambert@fpcalbemarle.org).




In an effort to keep the prayer list updated, we would appreciate your help. Please notify the
office (7049822722 or pknighten@fpcalbemarle.orgor Martha Sue Hall (709855821 or
hallmsh@hotmail.coinof changes.

Thank you.
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Do you ever see a name on the prayer list and thinkow who is that?Or forget what the
/)/,(/{ ey relationship is? You are not alone as many folks have asked for help with this.PTédnger List
sl / ¥ Connectionwill refresh all our memories. Folks with chronic needs will be listed for a montt
./ in the bulletin. Following that month, we W £ { SSLJ G KSY PrayeriListS

Connectionfor as long as we are requested to do so. Critical prayer concerns will be adde
weekly to the prayer list in the bulletin.

Friends of the Congregation:

Brinn Andrew,daughter of Kellie & Jason Arelx.

David Bailiff,friend of Debbie Hahrprevious kidney transplant concerns & immunity issues.

David & Marsha Bellfriendsof Debbie & John Hahn; David has cancer.

Tom Bonekempergousin of Linda Anderson; pancreatic cancer.

Joan Bunnfriend of Gina Martin; health concerns.

Gus Feather.

Debbie Gabrielsister of Gayle Russell; breast cancer.

Calvin Hallfriend of Ruth Goodwirkidneycancerg physical therapy fostroke.

Ann Hatchermother of Ann Snuggs; recovering from a fall.

Sean Hickeybrother-in-law of Lori Ivey; colon cancer.

Catherine Johnsomiece of Elizabeth Wilson; diagnosed with breast cancer.

Denise LaBoubdjalf-sister of Martha White; diagnosed with brain canéestrocytoma.

Molly Amelia LowderJow immunity heath concerns.

Maddie McRaedaughter of Renee & Keith McRae; diagnosis & treatment for a brain tumor.

Bryanna MedlinHodgkins Lymphoma.

Bern Morehead, lE a2y 2F {lFff& tfSFIalyd 9 5N . SNYFLNR &a. SNYASE az

James Nunnl9 year old nephew of Billie Jean Snuggs; hospitalized following surgery on optic nerve.

Sally Ormandfriend of Ruth Goodwin; cancer treatment.

Judy Portnersister of Billie Jean Snuggs; stage 4 brain tu{@tioblastoma).

Clay Pricecousin of Steve Cumming; cancer.

Lauren Redemiece of Laura & Mike McLeod.

Mark Rodgersson of Laura and Tim Rodgeks5 O2 SNA Yy 3 FNRBY adzNHSNE NBtFGSR (2 964

Judy Rossdriend of Tom & Holly Norwood; diagnosispatfncreatic cancer.

David Sangedyrother of Nathan Sanges.

Jane Scheegpouse of Stan Schee&pring Arbor.

Betty Stanciksister of Bill Hall; continuing health concerns.

Garin SteppDuchenne Muscular Dystrophy.

Judy Toneysister of Jim Hesley; cheitt@rapy treatment for breast cancer.

Jason Washburrfriend of Jessica & John Palmer; pancreatic cancer.

Yoder Whitley.

Members of the Congregation:
Don Joines.

Bede Karr.

Dick Liles.

Jane Pickler.

Jean Rabe

Sandy Saunders.

Pete Smith.

AnnUpchurch.



mailto:pknighten@fpcalbemarle.org
mailto:hallmsh@hotmail.com

Birhdays

01- Steve Cumming 17- Rob Mclintyre
Ruth Goodwin 18 Katie Carpenter
Catherine Moeller Mary Green

02- Taylor Barbee Katie Saltzman
Don Stewat 20- Virginia Currie
Lynn White Anna Henkenjohann

03 Glenn Miller Morgan Smet
Tammy Ocampo 21- Emily Andrew

04- Kate Gibson 22- Joe Snuggs

05 Thora Kilde 23 Bill Jolly
Nathan Sanges 25 Gloria Bryson

06- Scott Bullard Bob Sasser

08 Pam Morgan 26- Connie Robinson
Robert Mclintyre 27- DuncanBryson

10- Terry Morgan Claire George Drumheller
Bill Pickler 29- Campbell Bullard
Seth Richards 30- Sally Grantier

11- Mackenzie Smet John Montgomery

13- Tom Norwood 31- Mildred Andrew

16- Alison Whisnant Adrienne Robinson

Anniversaries

04- Jack & Penny Morton 23 Craig & Teresa Taylor
10- Terry & Pam Morgan 26- John & Anne Montgomery
15 Ronnie & Sarah Michael 27- Brad & Jane Boone
Chris & Barbara Whitley 28 Ben & Shannon Lisk
21- Gerald & Lynn Poplin 29- Don & Nancy Joines
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The Senior Care Committee encourages the congregation to send a Christmas card t
a0 . . . .

our members and friends at home, in a care facility, and out of town. Make their
Christmas a special one!

Ruth D. Goforth Dennis & Anita Gower Cathryn & Claude Harwood
Room 228 C 530 Avondale Ave. P.O. Box 878
728 Klumac Road Albemarle, NC 28001 Albemarle, NC 28002
Salisbury, NC 28144
Dick Liles Polly Moose Jean Rabe
10300Hanging Moss Trail 745 Dilworth Lane c/o Trinity Place
Mint Hill, NC 28227 Apt. 124 24724 US 52 Hwy
Rock Hill, SC 29732 Albemarle, NC 28001

Jane Scheer

c/o Spring Arbor Senior Living
315 Park Ridge Rd.
Albemarle, NC 28001



Youth Group Nelvfoénation

Christmas time is here!
We hope youol |l join wus for some fell owship as we
Christmas. We are especially looking forward to the Christmas Kitchen and Christmas Party with our
annual gift exchange. Check your email and our Instagram page for updates!

Sunday, December 6 Youth Group 5:00 p.m.
Sunday, December 13  Christmas Kitchen 10:00 a.m.

Youth Group 5:00 p.m.
Thursday, December 17 Virtual Game Night 7:00 p.m.

Sunday, December 20  Youth Group Christmas Party 5:00 p.m.

High School Bible Study

with Debby Johnston & Jack Morton alSly SCH‘\‘L
at the home of Debby & Bob Johnston Ble™ € 3

(1212 Heritage Drive, Albemarle)
Mondays at 8:30 p.m. ST'ig
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BIRTHDA‘?

5 Thora Kilde
10 SethRichards
27- Duncan Bryson
29- Campbell Bullard




Youth Club News
Our Youth Club children continue to gather on Wednesday afternoons for tim
fellowship, singing, and faith reflection with their peers. In December we will fini:
exploring the Beatitudes from Jesus
~aloneso wedre al ways h-&'hgpagersiwioo wouddllike tojom
- us!
TheTrusty Travelers meet with Matt and others on Zoom each Wednesday
from 3:30 to 4:00 pm. WedOve been doi
together,and el ebr ating Goddés bl essings. T
contact Matt (mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org).

TheFaith Explorers continue to meet virtually over Zoom on Wednesday afternoon. We are enjoying spending
seei ng e ac hwhile wehcanndi Ise tohedherengperson. This month we have been discussing what it me
show mercy and how Heaven is different from life on Earth.

Youth Club will meet via Zoom on Wednesdays, December 2, 9, & 16.
Youth Club will resume after the Christmas school break (Wednesday, January 13).
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Morning Prayer

Mondays and Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. on Zoom
Members of FPC have been gatingron Zoom each Monday and Wednesda
- /00 morning to share joys and concerns, to pray, and to spendttigether. This
m has become an important way to see and speak with one anot&r.invite
you to join us in these regular meetingSee your weekly email upte for
the link to join us on Zoom.
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Bible Sudy and Conversation
Thursdays, December 3 & 10

from 4:00 p.m-5:00 p.m. via Zoom

Join Catherine and Matt Moeller for fellowship and biblical reflectidihe material for this online
discussion will be selected from pieces of scripture from which Matt is preaching. Each Monday
will receive an email with the selected devotionaltfe week. Discussion will focus on the significanc
and application of the scripture. Topics will include how this challenging time impacts our faith
spiritual gifts, our compassion, and our charity. This should be a great opportunity fort&dyleusd
connecting with a crossection of our church family. If you need help with Zoom, contact the chu
office (7049822722). Please email Matt Drumhellendrumheller@fpcalbemarle.orgr Catheine
Moeller (mattandcatherine@hotmail.como say you are interested or need more information. Ple
join us!


mailto:mdrumheller@fpcalbemarle.org
mailto:mattandcatherine@hotmail.com

Education and Conversation

Tuesday, December 1 at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom

Our congregation, along with many others, is continuing a challengin:
journey of educating ourselves about systemic racism in America. Memb
of the church have been gathering on Zoom to explore how we benefit frc
or are affected by systems of glage, and how we might bring about a
kingdomoriented world in whichwe are all one in Chigst. ( Gal at i

Our next conversation will take place on December 1. We will b
reading the booldow to Be an Antiraclsg Ibram X. Kendi. In his mewir,
Kendi weaves together an electrifying combination of ethics, history, lay

and science including the story of his own awakening to antiracisnbringing it all together in a cogent, accessible

form. Please join us on Zoom on Tuesday, December 108t{3m to discuss this book.
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Yhe Prayer Shawt Ministry

Our next gathering will be onWednesday,Dec. 2 at 1:30 p.nm the Pit Stop.
Please contact Peggy Finley 768851136 omaf447@windstream.netf you
have questions.
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First Family Meal Pick-up or Delivery is onWednesday, December 2! Unfortunately, we are still unable to gather
for First Family in December. If you would like a First Family meal, please RSVP by Monday, November 30 at
2:00 p.m.,and we will have your meal ready for pickup or delivery on Wednesdg, December 2 between 5:00 p.m.
6:00 p.m. For your safety, kitchen staff will wear masks and gloves while preparing your plates.

Menu:
Hugh Wai nwr i griDud@ingChi cken
Sweet Potato Cake, Pound Cake and Brownies

Suggested Donation: $5 peperson....Maximum of $15 per family.
Please come with correct change or a check written to First Presbyterian Church.

All we need you to do is:
call Anne Montgomery at 704982-7823 or email Anne ajohnandannemontgomery@yahoo.com
and let her know how many plates you need,
if you would like sweet potato cake, pound cake or brownies for each meal
and
if it will be a pickup or delivery (include address and any special instructions).

I ***PLEASE RETURN COLORED COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS DINNER CARDS*** I

Though we will not share the meal at the same table, we will delight in the opportunity to share the same meal a
our own tables. A prayer and table ritual will be included for eachhousehold. Sharing the meal and the ritual will
bind us together as the one body of Christ.


mailto:maf447@windstream.net

